
Mendocino County

Legislation Text

To:  Board of Supervisors

From: Sheriff-Coroner

Meeting Date: October 2, 2018

Department Contact: Thomas D. Allman Phone: 707-463-4085

Department Contact: Timothy Pearce Phone: 707-463-4559

Item Type:   Regular Agenda Time Allocated for Item: 15 mins

Agenda Title:
Discussion and Possible Approval of Retroactive Agreement with California Forensic Medical Group (CFMG)
in the Amount of $76,692.48 for the Term Ending June 30, 2018, to Pay Outstanding Invoices for Catastrophic
Charges for Inmate Medical Care Occurring in 2016 and 2017
(Sponsor: Sheriff-Coroner)

Recommended Action/Motion:
Approve Agreement with CFMG in the amount of $76,692.48 for the term ending June 30, 2018, to pay
outstanding invoices for catastrophic charges for inmate medical care occurring in 2016 and 2017; and
authorize Chair to sign same.

Previous Board/Board Committee Actions:
June 21, 2011, Board approved original agreement; July 24, 2012 Board approved addition of psychiatric
nursing; May 5, 2015 Board approved term date extension; May 5, 2015 Board approved addition of a
behavioral health case manager and services; June 20, 2017 Board approved additional funding and extension
of term date.

Summary of Request:
On February 9, 2017 the Mendocino County Sheriff’s Office (MCSO) released a Request for Proposal (RFP) for
medical health services for the Mendocino County Jail. A new provider was selected and contracted with
effective October 17, 2017 to provide the medical health services for the jail. The CFMG agreement and
invoices under their care were closed out while transitioning to the new provider. Recently the Sheriff’s Office
received two invoices for catastrophic care for inmates who were at the jail during the agreement term with
CFMG. These invoices were slow in coming while other billing for the charges occurred. This agreement with
CFMG will allow for payment on the two final invoices to close out the account. In addition these invoices were
an unanticipated expense and were not included in the 2018/19 budget. MCSO does not have the budgetary
capacity to absorb the expense. As this was an unanticipated expense and therefore, unbudgeted in the Fiscal
Year 2018-19 Budget, the Sheriff’s Office will collaborate with the Executive Office Budget team to present
funding considerations for the Board of Supervisors during the First Quarter Budget Report in November
2018.

Alternative Action/Motion:
Return to staff for alternate handling.
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Supplemental Information Available Online at: n/a

Fiscal Impact:

Source of Funding: 2510, JA, 862185 Budgeted in Current F/Y: No

Current F/Y Cost: $76,692.48 Annual Recurring Cost: $0

Supervisorial District:  All Vote Requirement:  Majority

Agreement/Resolution/Ordinance Approved by County Counsel: Yes

CEO Liaison: Janelle Rau, Deputy CEO

CEO Review: Yes

CEO Comments:

FOR COB USE ONLY

Executed By: Meribeth Dermond Final Status:Continued

Date: OCTOBER 3, 2018
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